Adjunct Faculty Committee Minutes
February 3, 2009

Present: Lisa Arkell, Barbra Moss, Sue Bettles, Judy Emerson, Mira Kurka, Heather McCoy, Charlene Mitchel

 1.Adjunct Faculty Survey Report update – Lisa reported that she had presented our                       survey results at the November meeting of the Faculty Senate. Barbra informed adjuncts    about our committee at the In Service for adjuncts held at the beginning of this semester.

The committee agreed that we should mention the Adjunct Faculty Committee at the Adjunct In Service held each semester.

2. Adjunct Statistics – Lisa contacted Annie about obtaining a list of currently employed adjuncts. Annie will give us this information as soon as the final SIS reports are completed. Sue volunteered to figure out the percentage of adjuncts in each department. In order to do this, we will first need to find out the total number of instructors in each department per site. Our target is to compile this data into a report to be presented
to the Faculty Senate.

3. Contacting Adjuncts – Susanna Dorr has created a place for the committee to post 

reports to the webpage. Judy suggested that we find out if we can have a counter on 

the adjunct webpage to record the number of visits to the webpage. Sue reported that personal emails can not be used for Groupwise.  Sue will ask Jeff for instructions on how to export Groupwise emails to personal email accounts. We will post the instructions on our webpage. It was also brought up that perhaps some adjuncts are reluctant to open their Groupwise accounts because of the security warning that comes up when accessing Novell. Sue will ask Jeff if there is a way for the security certificate to be removed.
4. Possible Projects for this semester – We will continue to work on statistics and contacting adjuncts. Barbra will talk to department chairs about including adjuncts in department meetings. This could be accomplished by speaking a few minutes at the Dept. Chair meeting. 
5. New Business – There was a brief discussion about budget cuts and how adjunct pay rate may be impacted.

The next meeting will be on March 3rd at noon.

